DR.CARL BECK DR.WILLIAM C.BECK 185 NORTH WABASH AVENUE CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

June 17, 1941.

Dr. Fred Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Ky.

My dear Dr. Rankin:-

When I saw you the other evening at the Statler Hotel I did not realize you had just been elected to the great honor of the Presidency of the American Medical Association, or I would have taken the opportunity of congratulating you upon it. I think the A.M.A. was very wise in its choice.

With kindest regards and best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

WCB:BG

P.S. My father also sendshis kindest regards and extends his congratulations.